Crafty Crayons Creep Away


At around 9am on the morning of 15th September, a mysterious discovery was made. A young boy called Duncan, who attends a local primary school, discovered that his crayons were missing from the place that he usually kept them. It is not clear how long they had been missing for when the discovery was made. 

At the beginning of the school day, when the discovery was made, the year 3 class had just begun arriving into their classroom. Mrs Jones, Duncan’s teacher said, “The children had just started coming into the classroom when Duncan alerted me that his crayons were missing. At first, I thought that another child had taken them however after an extensive search of the classroom I realised that this was not the case. It was at this point that Duncan pointed out the stack of letters that were in his tray instead.”

The class continued to read the strange letters and began to understand why the crayons had disappeared. It seems that some of the crayons were fed up about how they were being used, some didn’t like messy colouring and some felt like they were being used incorrectly. As a result, they decided that they were going to protest. An eye witness, known as green crayon, stated in his letter that “he was quite happy with the colouring in that he had been used for although he had had enough of the continuing argument between yellow and orange crayon.”

Also, black crayon mentioned that he was miserable because he never got an exciting job to do, he only ever got used to draw the outline of objects such as beach balls. 
When interviewed, Duncan said sadly, “I had no idea that my crayons were feeling this way, otherwise I would have changed the way in which I was using them before now.”

Once the letters were discovered, Mrs Jones suggested that all of the children in the class wrote letters back to the crayons in order that it might encourage them to return. “At the moment, we do not feel that it is necessary to alert the police. However, if anybody has any further information, we would appreciate it if they could contact the school,” she commented

A local authority spokesman has now urged locals to keep a close eye out for the mischievous crayon. It has been suggested that the crayons were spotted taking shelter in the local McDonalds, however this sighting is being further investigated.  




